Minutes of Portishead Medical Group Patient Group Meeting

Tuesday 21st April 2015
1. Welcome and apologies

Kath thanked everyone for coming. 

(Names have been removed for the website version of these minutes)
2. Matters arising from the last meeting on 16th December 2014 and log of open actions
· Photos of the GPs are now displayed on a poster in the waiting room
· Thank you to the members of the group who met with Kath to define the questions for the patient feedback form. It was agreed that Kath will ask the group if anyone is willing to do this for the next info evening.

· A discussion tool place regarding the idea of a box in the foyer for patients to leave letters to save queuing at the desk. Comments had been received from the patient group via email – the majority of which supported the reception team’s concerns that they often have to talk to the person in order to determine what is needed/who the letter should go to and to ensure that the patient details are clearly shown. The group agreed that this idea will not be progressed.
· The Action Log was reviewed and updated – an extract of all open items is shown below:

	Action No.
	Date and Source
	Subject Detail
	Action Required
	Progress
	Date Closed

	Mar14-3


	March 2014 
PPG Report
	Waiting time is too long
	Practice audit of waiting times. Practice to identify reasons and agree ways to reduce these.
	We are working internally with colleagues to review working practices.
Another audit to be undertaken in May 2015.

Often 10 minutes is not enough to deal with the number or complexity of problems raised in consultations.
	

	May14-2
	Meeting 6.5.14
	GP pictures and availability
	Put pictures of GPs and their availability on the noticeboard in the waiting room
	Complete
	Apr 2015

	Jul14-1
	Meeting 8.7.14
	Feedback on our services
	Liaise with groups that come into the surgery such as Crossroads Care
	Kath to contact these groups again
	

	Sept 14-1
	Meeting 30.9.14
	Agenda items
	KP to ask PPG members for agenda items in advance of meetings
	This has been introduced for all meetings
	Apr 2015

	Sept 14-2
	Meeting 30.9.14
	Summary of patient comments
	KP to bring a summary of patient comments to PPG meetings for review
	This has been introduced for all meetings
	Apr 2015

	Sept 14-5
	Meeting 30.9.14
	Box in foyer for patient to leave letters in
	Enable patients to leave letters etc. without having to queue
	Decision made not to introduced this 21.4.15
	Apr 2015

	Dec 14-2
	Meeting 16.12.14
	Test results
	Include article on how our test results system works in next newsletter
	Included in Spring 2015 newsletter
	Apr 2015

	Dec 14-8
	Meeting 16.12.14
	Medication for older patients
	KP to ask the GPs to consider tests for patients of a certain age who are taking high levels of medication
	A response was given that the surgery offers targeted tests for ongoing conditions and medication review.
	


3. Confirm objectives for the coming year

It was agreed that we will continue with the same objectives, which are:
1. To gather feedback about the practice from patients and identify improvements.

2. To make information about other services available to patients where appropriate/helpful

3. To generally improve communications and the availability of information between patients and the practice.

4. Review Patient Information Evening on 23rd February 2015
Kath circulated a summary of comments following the recent information evening – please see attached.
Approximately 100 people came to this and it was felt that it was well received.

There were concerns that the waiting room was too small for so many people which made the temperature too warm and it was also hard to hear the speakers. In addition the ceiling height restriction meant that the screen could not be raised high enough for everyone to see.

Alternative venues were discussed and it was agreed that Dr Owen will speak to his colleagues about paying to hire a local room – Gordano School’s lecture theatre was suggested as a good option with ample parking.
4. Plan Next Patient Information Evening – 22nd June 2015
Suggestions from people that attended the last information evening were reviewed and it was agreed that the topic of the next event will be dementia as this received the highest number of suggestions. Dr Owen suggested that we approach it under 3 sub-headings:
· Recognising dementia

· Managing dementia

· Treating dementia

Dr Owen will contact North Somerset CCG to discuss whether supporting organisations may like to be present at the event.

Communication/publicity will be handled in the same way. Dr Owen will contact Gordano School to see if we could hold the event there.
RS kindly offered to place articles in the local press.

Kath will ask the patient group to assist in creating the feedback form again. 
5. Hot Topics
· CQC Visit. GO and KP thanked all members of the Patient Group for their help during our CQC visit. The day was very intense but we were pleased that it went well and that the inspectors were able to speak to so many staff and patients on the day. We are still waiting for the inspector’s report to arrive and to hear what grade we have been given.
· Feedback from patients – December 2014 to March 2015: Kath circulated a summary of feedback received from patients over the last four months. Two sheets are attached – complaints, grumbles and compliments received by the practice and Friends and Family Test feedback.
In the ensuing discussion the following points were raised:

· The PPG decided not to try to increase the response rate for the Friends and Family Test as it is advertised in the waiting room. We need to strike a balance between patients knowing that we want to listen to comments and ‘hassling’ people who are not feeling well.

· The practice was asked to include an article in the next newsletter to describe what we have changed in response to feedback from patients.

· The list of recent ‘complaints and grumbles’ from patients did not identify any trends. We discussed prescription admin – Kath advised that additional reception hours are being recruited to allow a specialised prescription team to be created with additional protected time. The referral admin category does not contain any recurring problems – these mainly concerned queries about referrals to other organisations.
· In the next meeting we will look at feedback sources and consider whether we need to actively ask for feedback in more ways.
6. Any Other Business   

· An additional comment from MW who was unable to attend:  “I attended the Community Health Services Consultation Event in Clevedon on 24th February. It was very interesting - mainly an update on what has happened so far in the procurement process followed by a discussion. I was impressed by the enthusiasm shown by the presenters and it seemed clear to me that they do really welcome input from all sources.”
· GA asked whether the practice is concerned about the recent report that the flu vaccine was not effective against a strain of flu this year. GO advised that a number of patients have had recurring illnesses one after the other but that they are different illnesses – the immune system prevents the same illness from recurring. The flu vaccine has to be produced in advance on the basis of what strains are likely/expected. This year the main strain had not been anticipated but he would strongly advise patients to continue to receive the vaccination.
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